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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of July 6, 2021
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Von Ruden, Jen Schmitz, Cyndi Wise, Mary Cook, Brett Larkin & Dr. Emma Ledbetter 
Board Members Present Via Webex: Shelly Egstad
Board Members Excused: Kristy Brown

Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Tiffany Giesler, Health Department; Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for June 1, 2021 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from June 1, 2021 as presented.  

Public Comment Period:  No one was present to comment at this time.

Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
ADRC Program Reports – Discussion:  Ms. Weber presented a copy of the July 2021 ADRC Connect newsletter, and wished to draw attention to page 1 with a couple different articles of interest.  To start, the congregate meal sites are reopening on Monday, July 26th with some considerations in place to ensure the safety of the customers and meal site staff.  The updated July meal menu is listed on page 4 of the newsletter and now includes serving size information. The Senior Celebration will actually be split up into 6 different dates in July to visit each congregate meal site in efforts to safely encourage more attendees, and to allow for the ADRC to provide transportation to the events if needed.  Please see the ADRC Connect for the specific dates and locations.  Ms. Weber also pointed out an article in the Monroe County Herald with information on the TriShaw and how to schedule a ride.
Ms. Weber reported Tom Abbott has started in his position as the new full time mini bus driver. Mr. Abbott has prior over-the-road driving experience and is also a retired diesel mechanic.
Ms. Weber informed this committee there is a public input meeting on Friday, July 9th in the Assembly Room for the ADRC’s 3 Year Aging Plan and invited everyone to attend.
Mr. Hamilton reported the ADRC received funding to increase the Nutrition Coordinator’s hours from 30 hours per week to 40 through the end of the year and reminded the committee of the request to permanently increase to a full time position starting in 2022.  This request was passed by the County Board in June, but still has to make it through the complete budget process.
ADRC Fiscal Report – Discussion: Ms. Weber shared a handout of revenues and expenses for the nutrition and transportation programs and Title IIIB, D and E funding sources.  Ms. Weber’s report shows a total of $868,696 for 2021 budgeted revenue and expenses totaling $294,055.99 through May 2021.  
Monroe County Health Department:
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, WIC – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Giesler presented a budgetary adjustment of -$5,435.00 due to the DHS releasing the actual grant funding for 2021 for the WIC program.  The WIC Coordinator/Nutritionist position will return to 0.8 FTE starting in August 2021 due to the lack of funding.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented. This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

May 2021 Programs Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler reported enterics and Lymes’ cases are on the rise, positive COVID cases are down. Monroe County COVID vaccine rates haven’t changed much since last meeting – with 39.1% of residents completing their first round of vaccine and 37% completing both.  Monroe County’s percentages are quite a bit lower than the WI state average.  Ms. Giesler indicated the Health Department is still trying to provide education to the public about the vaccine and is continuing to offer vaccines to anyone who wants them.  Planning is starting for flu vaccine clinics as well, and the flu and COVID vaccines can be given at the same time.
July 1st marked 100 years in Public Health.  The Health Department will be posting staff bios and hosting a scavenger hunt in celebration.

2021 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for June 2021.  Year to date, the Health Department has received $819,433.10 of revenue, and has expended $499,293.13 of the 2021 budget.  

Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
County-wide Mask Mandate Support – Discussion/Action:  Due to motions being out of order in regards to this topic at June’s meeting, it was required to be put on July’s agenda for clarification of the motion.  Following a brief discussion, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to table the County-wide Mask Mandate Support topic indefinitely.
County Board Member Jen Schmitz expressed she believed this matter should have been handled better.  She also indicated there is a sign on the entrance to the building that indicates masks are required in the building even though the County mask policy has changed.  Upon further investigation following this meeting, all signs posted on the entrance doors indicate masks are “requested” or “strongly encouraged”, but no signs were located that specified masks were required.
Request to Establish New 2021 Purchase of Service Contract – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to establish new purchase of service contracts for Soaring Skills, LLC, Strides Equestrian Therapeutic Center, LLC, Next Steps for Change, Inc., and Stable Living, LLP.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WTH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contracts as presented.

Request to Amend 2021 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented a request to amend previously approved 2021 contracts to increase the contract amount for Dr. Donald Fischer, Northwest Passage, Ltd., Lad Lake, Inc., and Youth Villages, Inc.  Dr. Donald Fischer is offering prescribing services in our outpatient clinic, and the other 3 contracts are placement providers for youth.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended contracts as presented.
Human Services Donation Policy & Resolution – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a newly developed policy regarding accepting donations for any Human Services programs.  Mr. Hamilton indicated Human Services has been accepting donations for as long as he can remember, but there was no official policy regarding how to manage those donations.  Along with the policy, he presented a resolution authorizing the Monroe County Human Services Program donation policy, non-lapsing account and ledger.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the policy and resolution as presented. This resolution will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reported another change with the outpatient mental health clinic.  It was reported at the last meeting a full time APNP had been hired, however it did not work out and the clinic is still looking for a full time APNP with mental health specialty.  Dr. Fischer continues to fill the prescribing capacity and a contract with another APNP to provide coverage 2 days a week has been established until a permanent solution has been located.  
Mr. Hamilton reported CLTS referrals continue to come in at a rapid pace, already nearly surpassing the projected amount of clients anticipated being enrolled by the end of the year.  A CLTS position was approved to start in August of 2021, with the additional 2 positions requested for 2022 passing through the County Board as well.  An internal candidate will be filling the August CLTS position, so the position vacated by that person will be backfilled as well.  There are ongoing space issues within the building, so plans are being discussed to utilize the space previously occupied by the Economic Support Services staff.  The Economic Support staff are primarily teleworking currently, and will likely continue that way so the office space can be utilized for staff who are primarily working on-site in the future.
Financial Report – May 2021 - Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton presented the financial report for May of 2021, indicating receipt of $5,295,151 in revenues and $5,566,347 in expenditures.  The budget overall is at a -$271,197 (-4.6 %) through the month of May.  Mr. Hamilton cited the high cost of placements as one contributing factor to the deficit, with 41 current out of home placements between foster care, treatment foster care, and residential treatment.  In addition, there is a lower than expected amount of revenue being generated, particularly from the CCS program with 47 potential clients on the referral list, waiting for screenings to be completed prior to being admitted to the program.
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, August 3, 2021 at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the August meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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